Email to Local Council Member:
Subject: Urgent: Student Playground Safety Violations Council Intervention Required 
To: localcounciloraganiser.emma@gmail.com
Dear Ms. Emma, Greenville Local Council Organiser 
I write to you as a concerned Year 6 student safety advocate and a young protester in need for a new playground renovation. This is regarding the public matter of the school community on the safety violations and dangerous condition of our playground. We reached out to you for a judicial judgment based on all violations committed.
Our playground has transformed into a place to neglect, a grotesque atmosphere which remains uninviting to the citizens of Greenville Creek Public School. A flourishing greenery hub for recreation is replaced with the disgusting molds of rust on the swings – a humiliating monument affecting the school’s reputable environment. This has left an everlasting festering laceration within the school community’s bond of play and imagination. Blades of metal pierce through the children’s laughter, twisting the dimension into a dystopian land. Screams are followed by the metallic blood lingering in the atmosphere, pulling the heartstring of innocent hearts.
A young Year 3 citizen, Estrella May received a hole poking through her delicate skin on her foot, requiring a hospital visit and a cast to heal the wound. She had endured the mounted amounts of severe pain, as blood gushed out from the graze on her foot. A silver loose screw was testifying her fate of life and death, stranding her in a state of suspension, paralysed. A trauma replayed in her mind; with every breath she took.
The loose and rusty equipment creates a landscape of imminent twisted ankles. The absence of safety protocols and regulations violates the Council Code Section 1.4.7 - brutal playground equipment endangering children’s lives.
Another particular concern is regarding the equality provisions violating the Code Section 4.3, barricading the walls of reality for disabled children. Presenting several mounted walls of exclusion around those who already facing limited experiences. Is this the message our community is building against the ones who are vulnerable to society?
As the elected representative for student safety concerns, this area is a threat and violates several protocols posed by the parent committee and the student body supporting throughout. The council has the full accountability and authority to address the issue. Although the school has budget limitations our administration has organised programs to support this requirement. 
We respectfully request an intervention and thorough site inspection, to recover the needs of our playground at your earliest convenience available. Our student advocacy has all the documentation of all the violations to the rules and photographic evidence along with student testimonies.
Our Greenville community needs an environment that ensures thriving conditions for children. Your revolutionary involvement in this issue can mitigate the issue posed.
Thank you for your consideration and time we really appreciate it.
Respectfully,
Aaheli Saha 
Student Safety Advocate Year 6 
Greenville Public School


